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Long term plan



Medium term plans



Reading lists





Written calculation policy



A knowledge organiser (KO) contains set of key facts, knowledge and information that pupils need to 

know and be able to recall in order to ‘master’ a unit or topic. This could include famous people, key facts, 

key vocabulary and key dates and timelines.

The aim is to regularly, over the course of the term, use these Knowledge Organisers to rote learn and 

memorise key knowledge, which will give your child a better understanding of their learning. These will be 

readily available in the classrooms for the children to refer to, be used by teachers or support staff to pre-

teach and recap key learning. 

Children use these regularly in lessons and is important they continue to use these to support learning at 

home. In order for you to be able to support your child at home, these Knowledge Organisers will be 

available on our school website for you to access, so that you can familiarise yourself with and use how 

you wish to support their learning, in line with what’s being taught in school.

Parent tips to support your child:
• Read through the Knowledge Organiser with your child – if you don’t understand the content then ask them to 

explain it to you – ‘teaching’ you helps them to reinforce their learning.
• Test them regularly on the spellings of key words until they are perfect. 
• Get them to make a glossary (list) of key words with definitions or a list of formulae.
• Read sections out to them, missing out key words or phrases that they have to fill in. Miss out more to support 

them in remembering more
• Creating quizzes and quizzing each other



Knowledge 
organisers



Autumn term

Kingswood/activity week 

WW2 day including CREW workshop 

WW2 Battle of Britain Bunker 



All the children will be assessed against the End of Year Expectations  in 

• Reading 

• Writing

• Maths

Other subject areas are teacher assessed throughout the year.

The end of year expectation document and curriculum maps can be found on the 

school website under the ‘Curriculum’ tab

Parents evenings.





SATs
As well as assessment throughout the year, Year 6 will be undergoing 
national testing this year through the SATs tests. 

(You will be invited to attend a further meeting about this in January)

We will prepare your children for the tests throughout the year. Any 
assessments that we do to help prepare the children will be sent 
home so you can see your child’s progress. 

If you would like to help your children, there are lots of resources 
online but we ask that you do not use any of the past national testing 
resources (2016 onwards) as we will be using these in school.



•A reading book should be in school every day. 

•At least 20 minutes a night at home – we encourage children to read 
aloud to an adult and to be engaged in discussions about their reading 
and their understanding of the text.

•We would also like the children to be challenged on difficult 
vocabulary and words they do not know the meanings of.

•We run competitions in Year 6 to encourage reading. Children can also 
go to the library twice a week during their library slots as well as a 
lunch time.

•Reading List



Spellings will be taught weekly and spelling lists and tasks will be 

assigned on google classroom. 

Children will have to research different spellings according to the 

rules they are given, as well as learning their Year 5 and 6 

spelling words. 



New home 
learning menus



Curriculum Area Set Due 

Reading Daily

SPAG Thursday Tuesday

Maths Thursday Tuesday

Spellings Thursday Wednesday

Homework club – Friday afternoon



• Charcoal grey trousers/shorts/tunic/skirt
• White button through shirt or blouse
• Red Grimsdyke sweatshirt or cardigan
• White, grey or black socks
• Tights (grey/black/red)
• Sensible black school shoes
• Red fleece with school logo
• A suitable coat
• In warm weather, a red/white quarter inch check 

summer dress or gingham playsuit may be worn.  

Please make 
sure that 

every piece of 
clothing is 
labelled.



• PE lessons are currently on Mondays and Wednesdays.

• In the second half on the autumn term, the children will be lucky 
enough to have gymnastics which will also take place on a 
Wednesday. 

• P.E. uniform consists of:
– Black Shorts
– White T-shirt
– Plimsolls or trainers
– Plain black track suit needed for colder weather
– Jewellery must be removed on PE days before they come to school.

• If your child is not to participate in a P.E. lesson, a note or email 
must be written to the class teacher.



All the equipment your child needs will be provided by school 

such as pens, pencils etc. Please make sure there are no ink 

erasers or Tipex brought in. 

If your child would like to bring in a pencil case, please make 

sure it is a sensible size and that they take their own 

responsibility for it. 

The children should bring in a water bottle every day and are 

reminded to fill them up at break time and lunch time – please 

no glass bottles.

They can also bring in a snack of fruit for break time.

Anything 
that the 
children 
bring in 

should be 
named.



To keep packed lunches in line with food-based standards 

for school meals, packed lunches should not include:

• Pure chocolate bars

• Other confectionery such as sweets

• Fizzy or sugary drinks

• Fast foods such as hamburgers

Whether your child is having a packed lunch, a school 

made packed lunch or a hot school meal, you need to make 

sure you make the selection by the night before. After half 

term, teachers will no longer be making the selections in 

class. 



Safeguarding at Grimsdyke School is everyone's responsibility. Everyone who comes into 

contact with children and families has a role to play in safeguarding- identifying concerns, 

sharing information and taking prompt action. 

Any information or concerns have to be shared confidentially with our

Safeguarding Lead - Mr Sutherland.

The Deputy Safeguarding Lead - Mrs Bhudia

Designated Safeguarding Teacher - Mrs White.

For further information on this please read our safeguarding policy on our school website.

If there are any changes to any contact details, medication or 

allergies, please let us know. It is important we can get in touch with 

you in case of emergency.



The academic year is always really busy in many different ways. We do our ultimate best to share as 

much information with parents as possible and keep you informed of any changes with as much 

notice as we can give. Lots of information is shared with parents using our “official” channels of 

communication:

• Grimsdyke Newsletter(Fortnightly),

• Schoolcomms/email

• School website

• School Calendar (available on the website and newsletter),

• Twitter feed (@GrimsdykeSchool),

• A-Frame in the carpark

• Specific class based letters. 

A majority of communication is shared with the parents on Fridays. Please do read these carefully.

The School Office email – office@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk can be used if you have any further 

questions.

The newsletters are sent via email but will also be available on the school website.



Online and social media communication @ Grimsdyke School

School will…

 Put all essential information for 

parents onto our website

 Send regular communication to 

the email address parents share 

with us 

 Use the school Twitter account 

to share additional information 

 Use text alerts to parents where 

there is something important to 

share 

 Deal with any issues parents 

raise through the appropriate 

channels e.g. year group email, 

email to office or Head teacher 

School does not…

 Use or recommend any other 

social media platform is used 

for school related 

communication e.g. WhatsApp

 Share information or monitor 

communication via these 

platforms 

 Give information to parents to 

be shared through year group 

or class parent social media 

accounts e.g. WhatsApp groups 

 Allow images or content from 

school to be used in private 

social media accounts 

School recommends…

 Parents share any concerns or 

queries directly with school staff 

or via school email accounts 

 Parents use any social media 

accounts related to school for 

networking and support only

 Parents model good and 

responsible social media use for 

their children 

 Parents monitor their children’s 

use of social media across all 

platforms including those 

related to games they might 

play online 

Parents should contact the school office or year group email regarding any queries or 
questions. Staff will always be more than happy to answer any queries.



Behaviour expectations are set within the class and discussed 
with the children.

 “Merits and Commendations” are prominently displayed in all 
classrooms and are consistently adhered to by all staff and 
pupils. This system is a layered approach to acknowledge and 
reward positive behaviours based on the ethos / ideas of 
teamwork, citizenship and learning.

 Each week there will be an achievement assembly where 
children can receive a certificate.

 Other rewards can include – verbal praise, stickers, table 
points, extra play, golden time

 Undesirable behaviour which leads to a child being spoken to 
and/or being warned must be recorded within a logging 
system. There are phase consequence as outlined in our 
school policy

 Parents will be informed of behaviour incidents which have 
gone beyond a warning

 Consequences – missed golden time, playtime, time out of 
class with a member of leadership team, behaviour log for 
sanctions. 

Layers of rewards:
– Bronze – Class Teacher – 10 merits
– Silver – Year Group Leader - 15 merits
– Gold – Phase Leader – 20 merits
– Platinum – Deputy Head – 28 merits
– Diamond – Deputy Head - 32 merits
– Medal – Head teacher



If your child is bringing in a mobile phone, please ensure you and 

your child have read, agreed and signed the school contract. 

Children should NOT be using mobile phones whilst on school site. 

All phones must be handed into the school office in the morning.

No smart watches which connect to a mobile phone device eg

have access to any messaging /internet services



KS2 are not having a soft starts this year, so please make sure that all 

children have been dropped off at the junior school gate by 8.45 when the 

gates will be promptly closed. 

After that point, if they are late, they will need to come in via the foyer. 

As this is their final year at Grimsdyke School, it is essential that the children 

aim for 100% attendance. 

If your child needs to be off site for an 11+ or entrance exam, they will be 

authorised the time either in the morning or afternoon session depending on 

the time of the exam. Please make sure that any documentation is sent to 

the school to support this.



• Collecting other children –update permission with office. 

• Emails to be sent previous day to the year group email or by 8.30am 

otherwise last minute changes must be communicated via medical 

room/attendance. 

• Children will not be dismissed to adults if teachers are not aware of 

changes have been made to normal collection arrangements.

• Parents need to send a new email to (re)confirm if their child is walking 

home.

• Conversations are not possible until children have been dismissed –

safety first. Please try to prearrange these with teachers where 

possible.



Open to all children and young people at Grimsdyke School from year 2 to 6

Pupils can make an appointment to spend 15 minutes with a trained 

counsellor, either by themselves or with a friend. 

Place2Talk will be available for students from years 2 to 6 from Monday 19th 

September. Unless we hear otherwise from you, the school and Place2Be will 

assume that your child has parent/carers’ permission to use Place2Talk.

If would like to find out more, please contact Mrs Curry 

gcurry@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk

mailto:gcurry@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk


Year group email: year6@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk

Office email: attendance@grimsdyke.harrow.sch.uk


